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CURRENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

(As at 15th October 2009)  

  

CHAIRMAN     Richard Mackay  

DEPUTY CHAIRMAN & Health  Martin Marks  

SECRETARY      Pam Ingram 

TREASURER     Jock Thompson  

  

 

 

 

COMMITTEE MEM BERS 

  

Ray Harding  (Fundraising & Projects)  

Jean Hedley   (Strategic Planning & Daedalus devt.)  

Rachel Jessey  (Web -site Content)  

Dave Kirby    (Disability Issues)  

Cynthia Marvin   (Pre-school & Member Recruitment)  

Alison Roast  (Planning) 

Caroline Seward  (Minutes secretary)  

Roshan Taylor (Environment)  

Zoe Warr   (Education)  

  

All committee members can be contacted by email at losra@hotmail.co.uk , by mail to 

21, Court Road, Lee-on- the -Solent, PO13 9JN or via our secre tary on 02392 551 547 

or chairman on 02392 550 285  

  

Jim Bell handles all membership renewals and can be contacted by email at 

leejimbell@aol.com  or by phone on 02392 552 862  
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Christmas Social  Evening 

21st November 2009  

Bulson Hall  

St. Faithõs Church 

7.30pm  
  

All members are welcome to join us at this enjoyable annual event.  

Light buffet, wine and soft drinks  

FREE to members. 

Non members can join at the door  
  

 

 

 

 

 

òChristmas in Leeó 
Friday, 4t h December  

4pm to 7pm  

In the High Street  

  

Late night shopping  

Switching on the Christmas tree lights and Carol Singing at 

6pm 

Fireworks on the seafront at 7:15pm  

          

Note that the event will finish earlier than last year so that 

the fireworks can t ake place at a more suitable time for 

everyone and in particular children  
  

 

 

 

  

FUTURE EVENTS  



 

January Open meeting  
  

Tuesday, 26 th January  

7:30 pm 

At the Methodist Church Hall, High Street.  

Subject to be confirmed depending on status of the plans for 

Daedalus but likely to be related to history or future development of 

Daedalus 
  
 

 

Spring Event  
  

Saturday, 24 th April  

In the afternoon  

At the Community Centre, Twyford Drive.   

  

We are developing the plans for this event which will include displays, 

activitie s for children, refreshments, and many other attractions.  More 

details to follow.  

 

 
  

Second Open Meeting of 2010  

  
Tuesday, 22 nd June 

7:30 pm 

At the Methodist Church Hall, High Street.  

and  

Dr. John Bevan will talk about underwater diving  
  

 

 

 

Lee- on- the - Solent Residentsõ Association 

AGM 
Tuesday, 30 th March  2010  

7.30pm 

at the Methodist Church Hall, High Street  



CHAIRMANõS REPORT 
 

I am delighted that Caroline Seward has joined our committee and 

volunteered to be Minutes Secretary and that Rachel Jessey has  also joined 

and is already actively involved in planning our Spring event. Steve 

McIntyre has had to resign from the committee due to work commitments. 

We are very grateful to him for reviewing the content and style of the 

website and making it more usefu l and user friendly.   

   

We have now completed our fundraising for computer equipment for the Lee Youth 

Centre and hope to present the computers etc. shortly following Hampshire County 

Councilõs IT department approving the final details.  We are continuing to raise funds for 

projects to enhance Lee -on- the -  Solent and have received suggestions from members 

following the request in our June Newsletter.  

 

The three most popular suggestions were a cycle track along Marine Parade, improved 

access to the Alver Va lley plus waymarking of paths and a new seating area / shelter on 

the seafront. Unfortunately the cost of a cycle track is beyond our means ð probably into 

six figures to build one that meets Hampshire County Council standards, so we will have 

to continue  lobbying the Council to provide one. We will now be following up the other two 

ideas. 

 

There are discussions underway about extending the skate park and it may be something 

in that area might be appropriate, so that parents and grandparents can sit and wa tch 

their (grand) children as well as enjoy views of the sea.  

We are also working with local councillors and Groundwork Solent to see what is practical 

at the Alver Valley park.  

 

We are keen to extend our activities for the benefit of members and as well a s Open 

Meetings and our Christmas Social evening we are in the early stages of planning a 

òSpring Eventó for the afternoon of Saturday, 24th April ð further details will follow but 

you may want to keep the date free in your diary.  
  

I would like  to thank all those who are not on the committee but help your Association in 

so many ways. People such as Jim Bell for collecting subscriptions nd delivering 

membership cards, Pauline Jorden and June Booker who organise 

refreshments at the Open Meetings, Lee Convenience Store and The 

Bookshop in the High Street for allowing members to leave 



subscriptions etc. at their shops, Antoinette Ashworth who updates the website and 

handles emails for us and the many volunteers who help produce, edit, proof read and 

deliver the Newsletter to all our members. Without them and many others your 

Association could not operate effectively.  

  

As this is the last Newsletter before Christmas can I take this opportunity of wishing 

you a very happy festive season on behalf of a ll your Committee.  
  

 

SECRETARYõS REPORT 

 
I have taken over the role of Secretary from Antoinette who is now living in 

the U.S.A. and I know that she will be a hard act to follow!  However, she is 

still updating the LoSRA website for us from across the At lantic and helps 

me out from time to time so she is still very much in touch.  

  

I moved here from Portsmouth nearly 3 years ago and love living in Lee.  I help out with 

the Brownies, Little Shipmates Pre -school, and the Lee Infant School PTA.  In all these  

activities it is so heart -warming to see the level of voluntary commitment given by local 

people.  Nevertheless, there is always a need for more willing hands and if you would like 

to be involved with LoSRA please contact us at losra@hotmail.co.uk  or give me a ring on 

02392 551547.  Please add our website, www.losra.org.uk, to your favourites and keep up 

to date with what is happening in and around Lee.   

  

Recent Events: -  

Members will remember we raised funds to refurbish the area in front of the library 

and create a òReading Gardenó at the time that the library was being refurbished in 

2008. To celebrate the anniversary of these two developments we, in conjunction with 

the library staff, organised a number of activities in July. There were talks by authors 

and other events during the week, a treasure hunt and craft sessions for children, a 

display of paintings by Felicity Anderson, a local artist, various exhibitions as well  as a 

birthday cake and other refreshments.  

 

The Leecofriendly Event organised jointly with Lee Business Association was held in the 

High Street on 29 th  August. As well as entertainment and displays by organisations 

involved in ecology and energy conserva tion over 40 local community groups participated. 

Many thanks to all those who helped or participated in the event.  

  

mailto:losra@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.losra.org.uk/


Open Meeting on 22 nd September ð òThe History of Haslaró -an excellent talk given by 

Eric Birbeck.  He provided graphic descriptions of li fe in Haslar Hospital from its first 

opening to the present day, and an optimistic outlook for its future.  The meeting was 

extremely well attended and much enjoyed.  Look out for a book on the history of 

Haslar shortly to be available.     

      

We are al ways looking to increase our membership, so please spread the word for us.  

For the £2 annual membership fee, you will receive a topical newsletter three times a 

year, the opportunity to come along to our Open Meetings in the Methodist Church Hall 

when we invite a speaker, as well as attending our Christmas Social event.  

  

Pam Ingram -  Secretary.  
 

 

  

MEMBERSHIP 

 
Our current membership stands at 1071, about an eighth of Leeõs population and there 

have been 61 new members since July.  The majority of new members are recruited after 

discussions with volunteers at fund raising events or at meetings, the personal approach 

being the most successful. We are also grateful to our newsletter deliverers, who have 

been giving out a few extra copies on their roun ds to encourage non -members to join. The 

newsletter continues to be a good recruiting vehicle.  

  

LoSRAõs ability to influence local issues is directly related to our support and this will be 

particularly important as the plans for DAEDELUS develop. It woul d be great if we could 

say that a quarter of Lee residents were members.  That would only require each of you 

to recruit one member.  Are your neighbours members? Do the new neighbours down the 

street know about us? If you live on Cherque Farm can you spre ad the word? Together we 

can influence the environment for all for the better; a vibrant community is a vital 

element in well being and security.  

  

If you want further information/ leaflets please contact either Cynthia Marvin  or Jim 

Bell 

Please play your part  
 

 
 

 

 



PUBLIC TRANSPORT TO QUEEN ALEXANDRA HOSPITAL  
  

As mentioned in our July Newsletter Fareham Voluntary Action has developed a proposal 

to provide a minibus service from Gosport, via Lee, Stubbington and Fareham ð return 

fare £5.00, t o the hospital, covering evenings and weekends when the commercial bus 

service is poor or non -existent.    

  

The latest plan is to run a trial service for two months to test the 

system.  For this  they estimate that they would need funding of 

about £7,500.T hey have made applications to NHS Hampshire, 

Hampshire County Council and the local borough councils, knowing 

that they have the full support and encouragement of Portsmouth 

Hospital Trust.  The results of their bids are still awaited.  

  

Meanwhile, Stagec oach has now started a new service, (Number 20), from The Hard, 

Portsmouth  to QA Hospital. It runs an express service from Commercial Road, 

Portsmouth, or thereabouts, on the hour and half hour during most of the day, making a 

15 minute journey to QA. A co mbined ferry  & bus return ticket for the òSail Busó routes 

between Gosport Ferry terminal and QA Hospital (route 20) or St Mary's Hospital 

(route 21) is Adult £4.50 and Child £3.  

 

Timetables can be viewed at:  

http://www.stagecoachbus.com/timetables/Sail20Portsmouth6thSeptember2009webfil

e.pdf    

or contact their Traveline  on 0871 200 22 33.   

  

Not to be outdone , First Bus is also providing a service (X42) f rom The Hard to 

Waterlooville via the M275 and QA Hospital. Every 30 minutes from about 06:30 to 

18:30, Monday to Saturday.  A timetable is available on their web site  ( go 

to  http://www.firstgroup.com/ind ex.php and insert X42 in the Route Number box)  and 

their Traveline is: 0870 6082 608 . 

  

You may have seen some letters in The News about buses being unable to turn around 

inside the hospital grounds. This is partly true but only because First Bus decided that 

they did not wish to drive through the grounds and exit via the old north entrance, as it 

puts a few extra minutes on their journey time.  

  
As a result of the congestion outside the North Entrance, a number of Voluntary Driver 

http://www.stagecoachbus.com/timetables/Sail20Portsmouth6thSeptember2009webfile.pdf
http://www.stagecoachbus.com/timetables/Sail20Portsmouth6thSeptember2009webfile.pdf
http://www.firstgroup.com/index.php


Care Groups raised the issue of there being no facilities for dropping 

people off at the entrance. As a direct result of this a Drop -Off 

point, consisting of 5 bays, has been created outside of the North 

Entrance. This will make life much easier for both drivers and 

passengers. 
  

Martin Marks  
  

 

GOSPORT UNIVERSITY OF THE THIRD AGE  

The U3A is a self help organisation for people no longer in full time employment providing 

educational, creative and leisure opportunities in a friendly environment.  It consists of 

local U3A groups all over the UK and abroad, which are charities in their own right and 

are run entirely by volunteers.  

  

Gosport U3A started in 1995  and it has flourished ever since and 

now has about 230 members offering around 39 groups, some of 

which are spli t into two or three sub -groups to cope with popular 

demand.  

  

The smaller groups meet in membersõ houses and the larger ones 

meet in halls or the Gosport Discovery Centre. Some groups are 

more active like swimming, tai chi and walking and others have visi ts to theatres, London, 

lunches etc. Others are computer or language based, musical, artistic, creative, historical 

or just for fun -  playing board games etc.  

  

So ð something for almost everyone and if a group doesnõt already exist for a particular 

intere st members are encouraged to start their own.  

  

Once a month a General Meeting is held with a speaker on a variety of topics and this 

gives an opportunity for others in different interest groups to meet together.                       
  

The U3A approach i s learning should be ð learning for pleasure.  There is no 

accreditation or validation and there are no assessments or qualifications to be gained.   

For further information please contact:  

 Chairman:  Eileen Fox    : 01329 828 419  

Secretary:       Jan Almo nd  : 02392 358 537  

Email: enquiries@gosportu3a.co.uk  
 

mailto:enquiries@gosportu3a.co.uk


 The Lee Historic Waterfront Walk and Talks  

  
The 2010 programme starts on Tuesday, 9th February 2010 and  will be repeated 

monthly on the Tuesd ays: 2nd March; 6th April; 4th May; 1st June; 6th 

July; 3rd August; 7th September and 5th October  which will be the 

last one of the year .  

  

It is also planned to hold a Walk on Gosport's Big Day Out ð Sunday, 

13th June 2010  (to be confirmed).  All commenc e at 10.a.m from 

Elmore Car Park. The route is along Lee Promenade to the old swimming 

pool site, returning to Elmore  Car Park and takes around 90 minutes.  

We are happy to arrange, in return for a donation to our fundraising 

efforts,  the talk on the Lee Historic Waterfront to be given to any Community 

Group/Organisation.   

 

Please contact  Ray Harding on 023 92 551 706  
  

 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN AN OLDER PERSONõS FORUM? 
  

If you are an older person would you like an equal chance to have your say?  

Older peopleõs forums are continuing to develop rapidly across England and the rest of 

the UK.  Forums encourage older people to s hare views, raise concerns and enable voices 

to be heard in the planning and provision of local, regional and national services and 

facilities, and to help bring about change.  

  

If you want to have your say, then come along and see what can be done to mak e things 

better on 26 th January 2010 between 10am and 1pm.  The venue for this event is in the 

Council Chambers, Gosport Borough Council.   

  

For further information please contact:   

Gosport Voluntary Action on 023 9260 1314,  

Older personõs Services Co- ordinator on 023 9254 5655.  

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.streetmap.co.uk/newmap.srf?x=456920&y=99598&z=1&sv=456920,99598&st=4&ar=Y&mapp=newmap.srf&searchp=newsearch.srf


 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

  
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 30 th  March 2010 in the Methodist 

Hall, High Street at 7.30pm.  Admission is for paid -up members only, so please 

remember to bring your members hip card, as you will need it to vote.   

  

Subscriptions can be renewed and new members registered, at the door, on the night.  

If you would like to serve as a committee member or want to nominate 

someone, please contact the Hon. Secretary, Mrs Pam Ingram  for a form.   

  

Apart from reviewing the last year and updating you on things 

happening in Lee-on-the -Solent there will be a proposal to 

increase the membership subscription from £2.00 to £3.00 per 

person or £5.00 for two people at the same address for 20 11.  

The subscription was last increased in 2004 so will have 

remained at £2.00 for seven years during which time we have 

increased the size and coverage of our Newsletter (printing is 

our largest cost), introduced extra events and, like everyone 

else, had to cope with a general inflation in costs.  

 

 

GOSPORT WAR MEMORIAL HOSPITAL  
  

People in Lee, Gosport and surrounding areas are being urged to make the best use of the 

excellent medical facilities on their doorstep. The Minor Injuries Unit at Gosport War 

Memorial Hospital is a brand new department boasting clean, safe and accessible medical 

care.  

  

Experienced Nurse Practitioners are on hand to treat a range of minor 

injuries including sprains, fractures, minor burns and eye injuries. They 

can also prescr ibe a range of drugs and medicines. There is an X -ray 

suite, assessment rooms and treatment cubicles for patients. 

Anyone of any age can be treated at the unit and if a patient needs 

more extensive treatment, staff can transfer them to Queen 

Alexandra Hosp ital. The unit opened in July after the closure of 

Royal Hospital Haslar and has the capacity to treat up to 20,000 minor injury patients a 



year. It is open from 8am until 9pm, seven days a week, all year round.  

  

Sue Ward , Emergency Nurse Practitioner, wh o is based at both Gosport and Queen 

Alexandra Hospital, said: òThis unit is a direct replacement for the Accident Treatment 

Centre at Haslar, but this new unit is bigger and better. The people of Gosport have a 

great facility on their doorstep and we want  people to know itõs here and use it to its full 

potential.ó 

 

Sandy Carss , Consultant in Emergency Medicine, is based at the unit once a week. He 

said: òI think there was a misconception that when Haslar closed, all the medical facilities 

went with it but that is not the case at all.  

 

The fully qualified nurse practitioners at Haslar are now at the War Memorial Hospital 

which is a more centralised location for the people of Gosport peninsulaó. 

  

There have been some confused letters in The News about needin g an appointment at The 

Gosport War Memorial Accident Unit.   This is quite untrue -  appointments are only 

required to use the GP service located there, not the Accident Unit . 

  

NHS Hampshire said òWe want the unit to reach its potential and 

provide a robu st service to people and for them to realise it is a 

service well worth using.ó 

  

If anyone is unsure about whether to attend the unit they should 

call 023 9279 4753 or 023 9279 4754 to find out if they can be 

treated. People who have life threatening illn esses, chest pains, 

blacking out or blood loss should call 999 or visit the Emergency Department at Queen 

Alexandra Hospital.  

 

Medical advice can also be obtained by calling NHS Direct on 0845 4647 or visit 

www.nhsdirect.nhs.uk  

  

Martin Marks  

  

 
  

 

http://www.nhsdirect.nhs.uk/


 SOUTH EAST PLAN ð HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL'S REACTION  

 

The Government published the long -awaited final version of the South East Plan on 

Wednesday, 6th May.  A copy can be viewed on Gosport Borough Councilõs Website and 

at local libraries. The Hampshire Structure Plan is no longer in use.  

Alison Quant, Hampshire County Councilõs Director of Environment said: òThe changes 

from the consultation draft plan are modest and I am sure County Councillors will be 

disappointed t hat the representations the Council made last October, are not reflected 

in the final document.  

  

The Council particularly stressed the importance of the pace of growth 

being matched by investment in infrastructure and the importance of 

protecting the st rategic gaps which have long been Structure Plan 

policy in Hampshire. Whilst we are appreciative of the recent 

allocation of £20 million for part of a new Bus Rapid Transit scheme 

in Gosport, this on its own will not support the demands of development as i t has been 

proposed across the County.  

  

No consideration has been given to the impact that the current 

slow-down of house building will have on the ability to deliver the 

housing targets except the requirement that these should be 

minimum targets has bee n removed.  

  

In April 2009, Hampshire County Council announced it would be submitting a proposal as 

part of the Sustainable Communities Act, pressing the Government to return strategic 

planning control to the democratically elected representatives of Hamp shire.  

Councillors believe that future proposals on local housing and infrastructure needs - 

including transport, education, and health and care facilities -  should be made in 

Hampshire to ensure we build communities and not just houses.ó 

This update has been taken from the Hants Web Site where more details can be found 

www3.hants.gov.uk/planning/southeastplan.htm  
  

 

 

 

 

 



LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK  
 

CORE STRATEGY -  CONSULTATION  

 

The Council has now published a draft Core Strategy. The document will 

shape th e way the Gosport Peninsula develops over the next 20 years. It 

is available for comment from 5th October until 13th  November 2009.  

Copies of this document will be found in the Planning Department on the  

3 rd  Floor of Gosport Town Hall, and in the Gosport Discovery Centre and 

Local Libraries.  

We will report on this in our next newsletter .  

 
  

PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
  

6, 7 & 8 Marine Parade East ð K17320/2 update . 
The above plans have now been approved by Gosport Borough Councilõs 

Planners and work hopefully  will start very soon.  

  

The architect has incorporated the views from LoSRA and the residents. 

The plans now show the development as 3 storeys going down to 2 storeys, 

matching the roof line of number 19 MPE. The plans incorporate gabled 

roof lines, and the building has distinct vertical elements.  A vast 

improvement to the original plans.  

  

Having the opportunity to meet with developers and comment either at pre -planning stage 

and / or as plans are advertised we believe is a step forward, and we are very  grateful 

for the time that  Roxan Construction Ltd has invested in consulting with us.  

  
Childrenõs Day Nursery at the old British Legion Club, 13, High Street.K5261/8 
  

This application was for internal & external alterations, including the provision 

of a new roof, so the premises could be used as a Day Nursery . This 

application can still be viewed on Gosportõs Web site or in the Planning 

Department at Gosport Town Hall.  
  

This application has been deferred until a Transport Plan and other issues 

that c oncern local residents are addressed.   

  



 
 

Planning! We are supporting this application as it is a much needed facility 

for Lee.  

  

Currently Lee children have to travel to Gosport or Titchfield and 

many mums are hoping to transfer their children to this new 

facility.  More information can be found in the article on page 23.  

  
Flat at  Olympia Amusement Arcade ð 5 Flower Buildings Marine Parade East ð 
K113774  
This application to convert the existing roof void to provide a one bedroom flat for an 

Employee/Manager of the O lympia Amusement Arcade was refused. Councillors 

expressed their concerns that this proposal created a precedent and we share their 

concerns. 

  

16, Marine Parade West K/3369/3 Update  
This application for demolition of the existing building and a new -build with flats in a 3 ½ 

/4 storey development has been withdrawn.  

   

Alison Roast  

 

 
 

 

PIER HOUSE  
  

Readers may remember that planning permission was granted to convert 

this building into flats with some retail units on the Pier Street side.  

Progress had been d elayed due to the economic situation in the country.  

  

We are pleased that the developer has now exchanged contracts with 

Hampshire County Council which commits the developer to purchase the property. The 

contact allows the developer to complete the trans action any time up to March 2011. 

However the developer is currently getting competitive quotations for the building work 

and hopes to start the conversion and development in Spring 2010.  

  

Letõs hope this building can soon be brought back into use. 
  



NURSERY FOR LEE 
 

For some time, Local Councillors, LoSRA and recently the Sure Start Board 

have expressed concern that there is no full -day care provision for children 

aged 0-5 in Lee. We have 102 places in local pre -schools but this is not 

adequate for work ing parents.    

 

There are currently over 700 and rising under 5s, for whom we are failing to 

meet the targets of the Child Care strategy ôthat there should be sufficient affordable 

and good quality provision accessible to all parentsõ.  

 

We were therefore  delighted to hear that a high quality nursery chain Hopscotch, was 

interested in converting the old British Legion social club on the High Street.  

 

The plan is to provide 85 childrenõs places which will also provide employment for, 

hopefully, 35 local peop le. 

  

There have been some concerns voiced by local residents and the Highway Officer but 

these have been addressed by the company with the support of Local 

Councillors and LoSRA committee members; and we understand that 

Hampshire Highways have withdrawn t heir objection. Hampshire County 

Council has already awarded a capital grant to support conversion and the 

mums of those Lee children, currently attending Hopscotch Nurseries in 

Gosport and Titchfield, have been very vocal in their support, many hoping to 

transfer their children to the new facility.  Hopscotch Day Nursery already 

has a waiting list of parents wishing to use the nursery from January 2010.   

  

It is of great concern therefore, to hear that the application was not approved at the 

last planning  meeting but deferred. We hope this is a short delay to the provision of this 

much needed resource for the families in Lee.  

  

Cynthia Marvin -  Chair, Sure Start Board  

Alison Roast ð LoSRA Planning 
  

 
  

 

 

 
 

 



THE WILDSIDE OF LEE -  NORTH BROWNDOWN.  
   

Hasnõt it been beautiful weather for getting out? A fine, sunny 

September Day persuaded me to park the car at Grange Farm, walk 

down through Carterõs Copse to Apple Dumpling Bridge, across the River Alver and into 

the parish of Lee -  on-  the - Solent. The edge of the path was glowing red with bushes of 

hawthorn berry and rose hips. Tired summer leaves were just turning yellow and the 

purple heads of the reed grasses glowed against the lush green of the stems. At the 

bridge mallard ducks quacked, coots and moorhens called and small dogs swam about in 

the Alver stream.  I looked over a bridge into the water and, sure enough, there were 

small fish fry swimming about in the water, a good sign of a healthy and moderately clean 

stream.  

 

I crossed the bridge, turned left i nto the oak woodland of North Browndown, into the 

ancient world of pollarded trees, covered in ivy and with lots of knot holes in the 

branches. This is the oldest part of Lee with many trees over 200 years old, excellent for 

nesting birds and insects. On a  spring morning it is joyful with the sound of birdsong but 

at this time of year rather quiet with only the faint twitter of the robin and occasional 

bell of the great tit to break the silence. I walked on and out into the bright sunlight of 

the heathland beyond. This is the most colourful time of year on southern heaths. The 

dark red of bell heather and purple of the common heather contrasted with the brilliant 

yellow of dwarf gorse and bracken which is just turning brown.  

 

The dwarf gorse is rather specia l to the heaths of South Hampshire and is in flower at 

this time or year, while the common gorse remains flowerless and sombre green until next 

spring. 

 

I walked on a circular route along the MOD tracks. The walking is very level and easy and 

the path well sheltered by a belt of oak and birch from the sound of the Gosport Road 

and strong  southwest winds shrieking over the Solent. A stonechat, chatted at me from 

the top of a gorse bush and a dartford warbler chirped from a gorse bush.  

 

It was very pleasing to  hear the warbler as it is a rather rare bird in southern Britain. 

They were very much reduced by the severe weather last winter. There were greyling 

butterflies flitting out of the heather, lying on open ground with wings folded over their 

backs, at the b est angle to catch the sun. They seem to jump and fly away as soon as you 

set eyes on them. These butterflies are another southern rarity found only on lowland 

heaths. I took a circular route up the ancient old track way to Grange Farm and Privett, 



back th rough the woods and to the car at Grange Farm. This is 

the road that our former residents would have taken if they 

wanted to get to Gosport.   

 

A thoroughly good morning walk and so much easier and nearer than 

the New Forest.  I doubt if I would have seen anything of greater interest on the more 

distant heaths of south west Hampshire.  
 

Richard Hedley.  
  

 

LEECOFRIENDLY EVENT  
 

Pam Ingram has mentioned this event in her report. As a result of fundraising and 

grants there was a small financial surplus.  

  

Our police are now based locally in Lee but their budget does not allow them 

to purchase bikes for all their officers. As bikes allow them to respond 

more quickly to incidents and patrol larger areas whilst still being visible and 

accessible it was decided t o use the funds available to purchase a new bike 

for use locally. It is hoped this will be presented at the òChristmas in Leeó 

event on 4 th December.  

  

It seems wrong that the police have to ask for sponsorship to buy what most of us would 

see as the basic  tools of their job but the reality is that if bikes are not sponsored they 

will not be purchased in the near future.  

 
 

 
 

PIRATES COVE PLAY AREA ON THE SEAFRONT  

  
A number of members have mentioned the run down state of this 

popular play area and the nee d for equipment to be replaced or 

repaired.  

We are pleased that Gosport Borough Council is to refurbish the 

area and that there will be an independent safety inspection after 

the work has been completed. The work is scheduled to start on 23 rd 

October so ho pefully by the time you read this it will be complete or nearly so.  
  



 

 

HEALTH MATTERS  
  

Queen Alexandra Hospital  

Signage.   It has been noted that the Emergency Department is not 

signposted from the new main entrance off Southampton Road. This is, 

apparent ly, because the hospital policy is for A&E patients to come in from the old north 

entrance. Not much use if you donõt know that before you arrive! This has been drawn to 

their attention.  

  

Cleaning.  I have also picked up rumours of cleaning problems. The s enior management 

has now introduced a scheme where directors take a floor each and perform regular 

walkabout checks on standards. As òold sailorsó will be aware RH Haslar and the Royal 

Navy had done this for very many years!! It was called Captainõs Roundsé..and it worked 

well. The Clinical, Care and Cleaning Standards governorsõ sub-committee that I chair will 

now be discussing views on cleaning at its next meeting. The committee includes several 

members of staff and I will be interested in their insider v iews. 

  

Hampshire LINK.  This Hampshire section of the new national patient representative 

body seems to have gone from a bad start to even worse. The latest online newsletter 

had, in August, information on meetings in April 2009 and nothing later until I 

complained. They organised an apparently very expensive launch BBQ at three venues  I 

was told that they would lose the funding if they didnõt spend it. Sounds like MPõs 

expenses to me. The web site is poor.  
  

Martin Marks   
  

 

 

 

 

 

DEVELOPMENT OF DAEDALUS SITE  
  

Groundwork Solent, working on behalf of the South East 

England Development Agency (SEEDA) has provided this 

update.  Following the completion of the Daedalus Visionary 

Framework in Spring 2009 SEEDAõs Project Team has been 

working on th e Daedalus masterplan as well as two 

Supplementary Planning Documents, or SPDs for short.  



 

Daedalus Masterplan -  The masterplan for the whole site is not yet finalised but when 

completed will provide the next level of detail about what the development could  look like, 

the layout of the site as well as total floor areas for commercial, residential, recreational 

and retail uses.  

 

Daedalus SPDs ð Whilst working  on the masterplan, the team is also producing two SPDs, 

as both Gosport and Fareham Borough Councilõs require a separate SPD for the area 

within their district.  The SPDs will set out information such as the phasing of 

development, proposed improvements to the local road network and how the heritage of 

the site is to be conserved. It will be a key conside ration for the councils when deciding 

whether to approve future planning applications relating to the site.  Throughout this 

process, SEEDA and its Project Team have been working closely with both local 

authorities, as well as Hampshire County Council .   It  is hoped that the drafting of these 

documents will be complete by early 2010.  

 

Consultation -  There will be further consultation on the development proposals before 

the SPDs are adopted by the local councils.  It is hoped that this will take place in Sprin g 

2010.  Once this has been completed, planning applications relating to the site can then 

start to be submitted to the relevant authority.  

 

In the meantimeé we are still keen to receive your thoughts and comments on the 

development. We know from the corr espondence we have 

been receiving there is still a lot of interest in creating new 

jobs, in bringing the older buildings back into use and in 

opening up the waterfront area.   

We also know a lot of people would like to have better 

access to open space and look forward to receiving the 

results of LoSRAõs current work on this.  

  

Please do drop us a line by email at daedalus-project@seeda.co.uk ; freephone 0800 077 

8439; or pop into the Groundwork office in S toke Road in Gosport if you have any 

questions or comments about the proposals or you would like more information. 

Alternatively, please have a look at our website at www.daedalus-seeda.co.uk  
  

 

 

 

mailto:daedalus-project@seeda.co.uk
http://www.daedalus-seeda.co.uk/


 

SWINE FLU A DVICE  
 

On their website at:  http://www.hampshire.nhs.uk/   Hampshire NHS has posted some 

useful information about avoiding swine flu infection. It states:  

 

òWe are asking parents to be aware of the symptoms of swine flu including fever, sore 

throat, headaches and aching limbs and to ensure that children are prepared with 

tissues and hand gel in their school bags to allow them to catch, bin and kill any germs 

that may lead to flu -like symptoms.  

 

By practicing good h ygiene everyone can play their part to catch, bin and kill any germs 

as we enter autumn. This will help reduce the spread of all viruses, including swine flu:  

¶ Cover your nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing, using a tissue when 

possible 

¶ Dispose of d irty tissues promptly and carefully  

¶ Wash hands frequently with soap and water to reduce the 

spread of virus from your hands to face or to other people  

¶ Clean hard surfaces (e.g. door handles) frequently using a 

normal cleaning product.   

¶ However, it is st ill essential that adults or children with flu - like 

symptoms should stay at home until they are free of those 

symptoms, to avoid spreading an infection as much as possible.ó 

 

The web site also lists collection points for the antiviral drugs and in this area . There 

are five places in Gosport and one in Stubbington listed. You will need a unique 

reference number provided by the Swine Flu line -  0800 151 3100 or your doctor to 

collect the drugs.  
  

 

LIFE IN LEE DVD  AND MEMORIES  

OF LEE BOOK   
If you have recentl y moved into Lee -on- the -Solent or the surrounding areas, then the 

Life in Lee DVD and Memories of Lee Book may well be of interest to you. The DVD, 

costing £2.50 and the Book at £3.50 are available in  various locations around Lee; look 

out  for the posters in shop windows. They are also available  in the Gosport Tourist 

Information Office at the Gosport Ferry.  

http://www.hampshire.nhs.uk/


The DVD and Book make ideal presents for family, relatives and 

friends,  especially  birthdays and those special occasions, particularly for those livin g 

overseas.  The DVD and Book can also be purchased on our website www.losra.org.uk  

 PROPOSED TRAINING GROUND FOR PORTSMOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB 

(PFC) AT THE ALVER VALLEY COUNTRY PARK  
We understand that the agreement s between Gosport Borough Council and PFC are in 

place but PFC has delayed signing the contract. We have asked PFC for an 

update on the status of this development but they have not so far provided 

any further information.  The recent changes in ownership &  associated 

financial backing have caused delays in the decision making process. 

However latest reports indicate the new Stadium at Fratton Park and the 

development of the PFC training facility in Lee are now likely to go ahead.  
  

 

POLICING IN LEE - ON- THE- SOLENT  
  

This is extracted from an article by Simon Law our new Safer Neighbourhood 

Sergeant.  

  

I have been in the Hampshire Constabulary for the past 14 years and at Gosport for the 

last 5 years as a Targeted Patrol Sergeant and Custody Sergeant. I t ook over 

responsibility for this area from Gavin Steel at the end of June.  

  

Over the summer months we had a series of burglaries to warden controlled 

premises and some private dwellings, I am pleased to report  through  some 

very good work between the diffe rent teams at Gosport, those responsible 

for some of the burglaries were caught and are now spending time in prison. 

Burglaries are still an issue all over the district. As an example we  had one on 

Friday, 25th September in Portsmouth Rd. This was in the m iddle of the day in 

a very small time frame 14:30 -15:00 hrs. Please continue to be vigilant and 

report any suspicious behaviour and remember, even if you are popping out for a short 

time, make sure your home is locked and secure.    

  

Over the summer month s we had an increase in calls regarding anti social behaviour, 

these were within the areas of Twyford Drive, Lee recreation ground, Elmore Avenue and 

Redmill Drive. To combat these complaints we had extra patrols on weekends and during 

the week under Opera tion Vaughan. These were staffed by officers on overtime from 

across the district in addition to local officers. We also completed local operations with 

http://www.losra.org.uk/


partners including council officers and youth workers.  
  

At present the team is planning for future ev ents including Halloween. In the weeks 

before Halloween we will be distributing various leaflets throughout Lee, from local shops 

to the Doctorõs surgery, in the form of NO TRICK OR TREATING posters for your home 

as well as NO SELLING OF FLOUR AND EGGS TO UNDER 16 for businesses. Small steps 

BUT they do have an effect.                 

  

The figures below were taken from Hampshire Constabularyõs Record Management 

System and have been adjusted by excluding offences that took place in Gosport. This 

gives the mo st accurate picture possible of occurrences that are taking place exclusively 

within Lee -on- the -Solent.  

  

The table shows a comparison for the period 01/04/2009 to 21/09/2009 compared to 

the same period in 2008. This is consequently as fair as possible a comparison taking into 

consideration seasonality.  

  

We are doing fairly well and the drops (although small) are still  mainly moving in the right 

direction. The exception is the 28.60% increase in rowdy and inconsiderate behaviour. A 

lot of these have been  calls to the fairly new Daedalus estate where the residents have 

been reporting ongoing issues with youths using the small play park. This has again been 

resolved by the team using regular patrols speaking to the youths as well as dealing 

robustly with of fenders of even minor offences. The team has also used the partner 

approach involving the landlords of the properties, MOD housing, provost and MOD police. 

I envisage these figures  decreasing month on month with the work we are all doing.  

 

I am not too wor ried about the overall crime figure; the òrowdy and inconsiderateó is 

largely responsible, as is an increase in shoplifting. The only reason the shoplifting figure 

has increased was the responsibility of one store that was failing to report offences. Due 

t o this they were being targeted by out of area offenders. Yes itõs a double-edged sword; 

the number of reports went higher but we were able to identify the offenders, they were 

arrested and received 12 weeks at H.M. Prison. This may not sound much for 8 or  so 

shoplifting offences but they no longer come into Lee shoplifting as a result.   
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2008 2009 % Change

Assaults 48 47 -2.08%

Burglary 33 32 -3.03%

Criminal Damage 53 53 0.00%

Rowdy & Inconsiderate 70 90 28.60%

Vehicle Crime 19 18 5.26%

All Crime 530 574 8.30%



 

 

 

 

 

 

Vehicle crime   includes theft of a vehicle, theft from vehicle and tampering with a motor 

vehicle.  

  

If you have any concerns or suspicions make sure you  let us know, using 999 in an 

emergency otherwise 0845 045 4545 or 101. If you have e -mail you can contact us at 

gosportwest@hampshire.pnn.police.uk.  

  

 Simon Law (PS 1138)  

Alver Valley Safer Neighbourhood Team  

08450454545 ext 751298  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WINNERS OF GLIDER FLIGHTS  IN OUR SUMMER 

RAFFLE. 

 
  A total of £1,020.00 was raised from the sale of raffle tickets. All of the costs were 

sponsored by local businesses and donations. Proceeds have been allocated to  LoSRA 

for Youth projects in Lee.  Ten lucky residents  of Gosport, Lee -on- the -Solent, 

Portchester  and Bognor Regis have each won a flight in a glider.   Flights by Aerotow to 

3000 feet were  provided by the Portsmouth Naval Gliding Club and sponsored by local 

Lee Businesses. The Summer Raffle was part of the A ssociation's fund raising 

activities, organised by Ray Harding, for local Youth Projects and the proceeds, 

£1,020.00 raised over the past six months, will go towards buying IT equipment for 

the Focus Youth Club in Lee -on-the -Solent.  Many thanks to all thos e who supported 

this and purchased Raffle tickets.    Details  of the prize winners  are on display in Lee 

High Street and on LoSRA website.  
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We cannot believe that we have just had our first birthday, a whole year since we 

celebrated with our officia l opening.  

  

There have been so many developments and new things to do and join 

in with. We now have 2 open parent forums and a formal one each 

quarter.  During the summer we had lots of families come and join in 

with the fun at Stubblee beach, sand castl es were everywhere. Lots of 

playdough has been made and the African drumming was just fabulous, 

we cannot wait to invite them back.  

  

The dads have enjoyed going on a Hungry Caterpillar Treasure Trail from the library back 

to Stubblee and are still enjoyi ng their bacon ôbuttiesõ at their Saturday session.  Paul, 

the Play Ranger for Fareham now supports this dadõs group.  

  

Our grandparents are having a good time with their grandchildren, every other Friday 

they even bring cake in to share!  

  

There are so many babies being born in Lee that we are increasing the number of 

midwifery hours at the centre to  8am -  4pm. 

 

We have held some healthy cookery workshops over the summer which 

were very popular, watch out for more in the future.  

  

Children are still celebrating their birthdays with us, check for 

availability of hiring the centre.  In this time of uncertainty of 

employment we have arranged for Job Centre Plus staff to be at the 

centre monthly. You do not have to have an under 5 to access their 

service,  phone to check times and date.  

  

Donõt forget that if you do not have access to a computer at home then we have one you 

may use in the centre -  just phone to book a slot.  There seems to be so much going on 



now for a small report, do check our web site fo r more details.  

www.3hants.gov.uk/stubble -hill -cc 

  

Cynthia Marvin  
  

LEE IN BLOOM  excerpts from a Council report  

  

We received excellent results in the South and South East ôEngland In 

Bloomõ competition. 

 

This year much has been focused on c ommunity involvement and areas 

that judges were taken to included locations where local residents and 

schools have been involved. The great pride shown in their area and 

their enthusiasm and commitment for maintaining and enhancing the areas 

shone through.   

 

Lee-on- the -Solent was entered into the Best Coastal Resort category, for which judging 

was on Wednesday, 8th July.  The judges visited the newly created garden opposite Lee -

on- the -Solent Community Centre; Stublee Hill Childrenõs Centre; Lee-on-the -Solent 

Library; Browndown Nature Reserve; Lee High Street and the new landscaping at the 

Marine Parade Car Park.  Members of the recently created ôFriends of Lee-on-the -Solent 

in Bloomõ group were at the local community centre to meet and greet the judges after 

their tour of the resort.  

 

Councillor Graham Burgess, accepting the awards on behalf of the Council said òWe did 

incredibly well this year and whilst we must say well done to our officers, contractors and 

nursery staff,  huge thanks must also go to the com munity, to the boys and girls 

and the men and women who have worked so hard to improve their school 

or particular area. We have several established ôFriendsõ groups in 

both Gosport and Lee.  Their commitment and dedication have 

resulted in a real differenc e being made to the area, both in the 

look and the feel and spirit of the community, and we thank them 

all for their contribution.ó 

  

 

Awards received were: -   

 

Award    Category  


